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Dear parents and friends, 
 

As we move into the last few days of term, I write with some 

important information for you by way of an introduction to our 
latest school newsletter and the first written since our school 

became an Academy. I hope that you will enjoy the articles 

provided by staff and students.  
 

Live Crib  
On the morning of Wednesday 17th December, our sixth  

formers will once again perform the ñlive cribò for the people 

of Dewsbury. This traditional event will begin at  
approximately 11am outside the United Reform Church. 

 
Carol Service  

Our Carol Service this year will take place on Tuesday 16th 
December. The venue is the Holy Spirit Church in  

Heckmondwike and the evening will commence at 7.30pm. 

The evening forms part of the centenary celebrations of the 
Parish. Please come along. 

 
Charitable Action and Advent Services  

All of our young people are taking 

part in Advent services and a 
number of other liturgies. On the 

morning of the last day of term, 
Friday 19th December, there will 

be special religious  
services for each year group in 

the school. 

   
A non-uniform day was held on 28 th November to boost funds 

for our partner school in Ghana.   
 

Our students have recently provided shoe boxes filled with 

gifts to send to Eastern Europe so that those less fortunate 
than us may know that there are people who care about them 

as children of God.    
 

Changes to the Normal 
School Day  

On Friday 19th lunch will begin 

early. This will be from 
12.05pm.  On Friday 19 th   

December school will  
finish at 12.45 pm .  The 

buses will come early but if 

your child needs to have  
other travel arrangements, 

please organise these.   

School Reopening  

School will reopen at 8.50am on Monday 5th  
January . A copy of the finalised term dates for  

year 2015-16 will be circulated once approved by  
governors at their next meeting.   

 

School Attendance  
Attendance of students has 

been better this year.  May I 
thank parents for their support 

with this and in  
particular for your help in  

reducing the number of term 

time holidays taken. Please 
remember, it is the schoolôs 

policy not to authorise absence for family  
holidays and it maybe that fixed penalty notices will be 

issued. 

 
Uniform/School Dress  

My thanks to parents for the efforts made to ensure the 
young people are smartly dressed. Generally, uniform 

has been excellent.  May I remind parents that girls are 
permitted only to wear one pair of studs in their ears 

and other jewellery, piercings and make up are not  

allowed.  Hair styles must be appropriate for school and 
this will be judged by staff as noted in the prospectus.  

Can I remind you that girls are not permitted to wear 
short skirts or skinny leggings to school. School skirts 

should be no shorter than knee-length. Additionally, 

canvas pumps are also forbidden other than for PE. All 
students should be in plain, flat, black shoes.  It is vital 

that all students have a sturdy bag to protect books 
and equipment.   

 

 
Some key dates up to February half term  

15th January 2015      Yr 9 Preference Evening 
22nd January 2015  Yr 10 Parental Engagement Evening 

31st January2015    Sixth Form Advice/Interview Day 
4th February 2015           6 th Form Parentsô Evening 

6th February 2015                  Non -uniform day  

9th February 2015       Yr 11 reports issued 
12th February 2015       Yr 11 Parentsô Evening 

14th February 2015           Ski Trip departs 
 

May I wish you all a happy and holy Christmas. 

 
Kevin Higgins  
Headteacher  

December 2014 
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St John Fisher Catholic Voluntary Academy  

Term Dates -  Academic Year 2014 - 15  
 

PUPILS  

 

Autumn Term 2014   

  
Spring Term 2015     Summer Term 2015  

  
FIRST DAY  

  
HALF 

TERM 
  

  
LAST DAY 

   

FIRST 

DAY 

 
HALF 
TERM 

  
LAST DAY 

    
FIRST 

DAY 

  
HALF 
TERM 

  

  
LAST DAY 

 
 
 

N/A 

 
 
 

N/A 

 
 
 

Friday 19th 
December 

  
 

Monday 
5th 

January 

 
 

w/c 16th 
February 

 
 

Thursday 
2nd April 

 

  
 

Monday 
20th April 

 
 

w/c 25th 
May 

 
 

Friday 17th 
July 

The following competitions have been running this term to contribute towards the House Shield. Deadlines for the 

majority of the competitions are December 21 st, so results will be announced after the Christmas Holidays. 

 

 
Each house has made a fantastic start to the year by earning points in a range of areas across 

school. Below is a quick update on how the scores are looking so far: 

 
Attendance points:  

 
 

 
 

 
Competition points:  

 

 
 

House Shield total so far:  
 

 

 Becket Campion Clitherow More 

           Total Points  9  5  5  11  

  Becket  Campion  Clitherow  More  

MFL 8 12  9 11  

Torchlight  

Procession 
Competition  

3 2 1 4 

Total  11  14  10  15  

Becket  Campion  Clitherow  More  

20  19  15  26  

 
Upcoming events: 

 

¶ Annual Carol Service in Holy Spirit church on Dec 16th at 7.30pm. 
 

¶ The Live Crib on Dec 17th at 11.00am in Dewsbury town centre. 
 

¶ The Show Steelers playing at Ponderosa's Christmas Fayre on Sun Dec 7th at 
11.30am and at IKEA on the evening of Dec 17th. 



  

 

 
 

Operation Christmas Child ï Shoebox Appeal  

As a tradition in our school, an appeal for shoeboxes is made. The 

shoeboxes are mainly collected by Year 7 pupils with the help from 

some older pupils.  

The mission of Operation Christmas Child is to demonstrate Godôs 

love in a tangible way to needy children 

around the world.   

This year we collected 57 shoeboxes all filled 

with sweets, toys and toiletries.  

Well done to everyone who contributed, it is 

good to help those less fortunate than       

ourselves at this time.  

- A. Crowther, Chaplain 

 

 

 
A challenge at Christmas 

 
 

For those of us of a certain age, the name ñSibylò might mean only one thing ï the dominating  
 co-owner of ñFawlty Towersò.  But in ancient Greece, the ñsibylsò were prophetesses, consulted 

by kings and commoners to discern the will of the Gods. 
 

A number of these pagan prophecies were written down, and the first Christians were fascinated 
to see that some of them seemed to refer to the coming of a mighty God to earth. 

We even have a Christmas carol which refers directly to them:  ñFor lo the years are hastening 
on, by prophets seen of old, when with the ever-circling years comes round the age of goldò. 
This refers to a common idea in the ancient world that when the world was newly-minted it was 
ñgoldenò; it then became silver, then bronze, then iron, then clay - but in the fullness of time the 

wheel of fortune would turn again, and the age of gold would return. 
 

I hesitate to comment on the nature of the world today, only to say that in so many ways, and for 
so many people, it is far from golden. Christians, too, would not really see history as circular, it 
does not just go round and round, but moves towards its ultimate fulfilment when Jesus Christ 

returns. Only then will the world be truly ñgoldenò. 
 

But we each have a challenge: to do our best to change our corner of the world, step by step, 

day by day. The season of Christmas, with its good news of Immanuel ï God with us ï is a great 

time to renew our commitment to this challenge. 

 - Fr. Hall  



  

 

Kickers Design Competition 

At the end of last year Malaika Hussain (Year 8) was  

selected for the óFinal 8ô in the Kickers shoe design  

competition. This went to a public vote and we were  

delighted to hear that Malaika came joint runner up.  

Kickers Design department commented that ñThese would 

make a great shoe for festivals. They would be a big hit at  

Glastonburyò. In October a representative from Wynsors 

shoes who ran the competition came in to present Malaika 

with her prizes. Malaika won:  

¶ Her design brought to life in a professionally  

manufactured custom pair of shoes 

¶ A Kickers goodie bag 

¶ A pair of Kickers shoes from the Wynsors website 

¶ Ã50 cash  

¶ Ã50 for school 

 

Congratulations Malaika and thank you for  

everyoneôs support! 

 

 - L. Blanchfield, D&T 

Year 11 and 12 Spanish trip to El Choj²n concert  
 
El Choj²n is a famous Spanish rapper from Madrid in Spain who 
came to Leeds a few weeks ago. He is the current Guinness World 
Record holder for most syllables rapped in one minute. As of  

January 2014, no one has beaten the 852 syllables in 42 seconds 
record, or the 921 in a 60 seconds record. We have listened to 

some of his songs to improve our Spanish.   
 

Mrs Mowbray drove us there in the minibus with Miss Pascual and 
we visited the University of Leeds Studentsô Union club where the 
concert was held. It is a quite an impressive place! Mrs Mowbray 
ensured we had a good spot as we were the first school to arrive 
and we were able to stand directly in front of the stage where he 
performed. Approximately 300 people came to watch him and the 

atmosphere was great with people singing 
and dancing. We understood some words 
and phrases but he rapped very fast!  

 
We really enjoyed the concert and the visit to 
the University and would love to go again.  

 
Thank you Mrs Mowbray and Miss Pascual 

for organising the trip. Gracias! 



  

 

 

 

 

Boreatton Park Trip 
 

In the summer term last year, 64 year 7 pupils and 8 worn out and 
weathered teachers returned from a fun filled weekend at  
Boreatton Park just outside the borders of North Wales. The trip 
was a first for St John Fisher, replacing the old Dalguise trip.  
Pupils had the chance to gain new experiences including óthe  
giant swingô, zip wires, climbing, abseiling, raft building, kayaking, 
archery and many more alongside specialist instructors. The trip 
gave pupils in year 7 a chance to get to know each other outside 
the classroom and to challenge themselves by undertaking  
activities which were out of their comfort zone. The pupils were a 
credit to our school. 
 

Over the course of the trip pupils surprised themselves with their 
bravery; climbing higher than they ever thought they could and pushing themselves in a range of different 
feats. The trip also showed how supportive of each other the pupils at St John Fishers can be, with 
screams and shouts of encouragement and congratulations throughout. Evening activities included camp 
fire songs and games with pupils in full voice, team games and finally, swimming activities on the last 
night.  A great time was had by all and a big congratulations should go to all the pupils who took part for 
their effort, behaviour and courage to push themselves. Well done! 
 

ñI enjoyed all the activities at Boreatton Park because they were fun but raft building was probably my favourite.ñ  
Max Chatterton, 7E 
 
ñI really enjoyed Boreatton Park because the staff were friendly and encouraged you. The activities were really fun. 
Some of them were challenging and gave you an adrenaline rush and to top the day off they had the tuck shop!ò 7H 
 
ñI loved it at Boreatton Park. Even though we had to get up early we were straight out doing activities which woke us 

up. We were always on the go either doing activities or helping others, which was funò Molly Philips, 7R 

 

- C. Egan, PE 

 
National Foreign Languages Spelling Bee 2014-15 

 
Year 7 are busy bees preparing for this yearôs National Foreign Languages Spelling 

Bee competition. The first round will be taking place in the final week of the autumn 

term during lessons. Students are learning 50 words and will be asked to translate as many as 

possible into French and then spell them out using the French alphabet in 1 minute.  

Bon courage! 



  

 

Vocab Express League of Champions  

 

150 students at St. John Fishers competed in the  

international Vocab Express League of Champions 

competition, which was run to promote the European 

Day of Languages on September 26th. Our students 

spent time learning and testing themselves on  

vocabulary from a variety of languages with the aim of 

scoring as many points as possible and competing with 

other schools from around the world. We had some 

fantastic results this year, coming 1st place in 

the French competition and second in the overall  

competition!  

There were also several student successes: 

 

¶ Overall League of Champions Piccolo  

Competition: 2nd place 

¶ French League of Champions Piccolo  

Competition: 1st place - Lauren in 11H came in 

the top 40 of the student genius competition. 

¶ Polish Genius Cup: 4th place with Filip in 8J 

coming second in the individual student                

competition. 

¶ Urdu Genius Cup: 7th place with Umar in 8R  

finishing in the top 40 of the individual student 

competition. 

¶ Spanish League of Champions Piccolo  

Competition: 10th place with Eboney and  

Beverlyn in 11H both finishing in the top 30 of 

the individual student competition. 

¶ Arabic Competition: Sidrah in 9F finished in the 

top 30. 

 

F®licitations to everybody who took part. The whole 

school is proud of your effort, especially the Languages 

department! 

- N. McIntyre, MFL  

60 second farewell interview with 

Miss Harris  

 

What is your job? 

I'm currently the English KS4 co-ordinator.  

I am also the very lucky form tutor of 10F 

and the faculty baker of chocolate and  

raspberry cake. 

 

What has been your funniest moment at 

SJF? 

I'm struggling to pick just one! It may well be 

the day Mrs Giraud came into my  

classroom to help dispose of a large  

spider. Let's just say it ended with a bruised 

rib, the spider was unfortunately deceased 

and my bin was missing.  

Chaos. Utter chaos. 

 

What is your best memory of SJF? 

World Book Day. The effort of staff and  

students over the past couple of years has 

been amazing. What started off as an  

excuse to dress as Miss Havisham for the 

day, has become a real event. Last Spring, 

Year 7 did The Big Book Swap and I am 

really sad to be missing out on this year's 

excitement. If anyone else is willing to be 

Lennie Small to Miss Pawson's George  

Milton, please speak to her immediately! 

 

What will you miss the most? 

I'll miss my department an awful lot. My 

Year 11s who have come so far in the past 

two years. 10F who are, and will  

continue to be, brilliant. The students and 

staff have been great and I wish them all 

well in the future. 



  

 

Battlefields Trip 2014 

100 years ago men from all over the commonwealth boarded trains and waved goodbye to their 
loved ones for the promise of adventure and life changing experiences abroad; they would be 

home by Christmasé  

As the school was winding down for a well-deserved October half term break, a group of Year 10 
students and several staff became the 17

th
 St John Fisher Palsô Battalion to embark on a journey 

similar to that of those thousands of brave soldiers. 

As part of the Battlefieldsô experience, students pieced together a picture of war, visiting  
numerous Battlefields of the First World War. They took in the scale of slaughter on the Somme 
by retracing the fateful steps that the soldiers took in early July 1916. ñIt was as if I was feeling 
exactly what the soldiers were; their thoughts, their worries.ò They also visited the medical  
bunkers where the poem óIn Flanders Fieldsô was penned ñit made me reflect on the atrocity of 
war and what these brave men went throughò and witnessed the Last Post ceremony that takes 
place every evening at the Menin Gate ñit made me feel like you never lose contact with the  

people you have loved... it was a reflective experience that I wonôt forget.ò 

As promised, the students came back changed; challenged by the futility of war and truly moved 
by the sacrifices our forefathers made to ensure the freedom that we enjoy today.   

At the going down of the sun and in the morning, we will remember them. 
 

- A. Warr  


